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Minutes of the Meeting

Voluntary Sector Forum (Children, Young People & Families) – Norfolk

Held on 14 October 2020; Microsoft Teams Meeting
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome and 
Introductions
	The Chair welcomed everybody present.     Each person in attendance introduced themselves and their organisation:
	

	
	· Dan Mobbs – MAP - Chair

· Rachel Cowdry – Break - Vice Chair

· Lucy Hogg – Voluntary Norfolk/Momentum
· Aimee Gedge – Voluntary Norfolk/Momentum
· Amelia Worley – Voluntary Norfolk/Momentum
· Harry Town – MTM Youth Services CIC

· Daniel Williams – Home Start Norfolk
· Alison Furniss – Family Voice
· Belinda Jones – Caring Together

· Clare Peak – Family Action
	· Debbie Winteringham – Nelsons Journey

· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation
· Tim Sweeting – YMCA Norfolk

· Darryl Smith – YMCA Norfolk
· Mike Mack – Family Mediation Service
· Suzi Heybourne – The Magdalene Group
· Penny Olivo – Action for Children

· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network
· Andy Sexton – The Matthew Project
· Judi Garrett – NCC 

	

	
	Speakers in attendance:

· Nicki Bramford – Norfolk & Suffolk Foundation Trust
· Cindee Crehan – Norfolk Community Foundation

	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising – Dan Mobbs
	The minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as accurate.  All reports and information had been circulated since the previous meeting.  Outstanding action points included:

Lucy Hogg or Aimee Gedge to follow up with Mark Osborn regarding the S11 feedback.

Harry Town from MTM Youth Services CIC advised that the development of the South Norfolk YAB environment resources have been delayed due to Covid-19 but they are hoping to complete them soon.  These will be shared with Forum members once completed.


	Lucy Hogg / Aimee Gedge to follow up with Mark Osborn.
Report to be circulated once received.



	Cindee Crehan, Norfolk Community Foundation – Norfolk Coalition for Supporting Wellbeing (CYP)
	The Chair, Dan Mobbs, welcomed Cindee Crehan to the meeting. 

See presentation.
Cindee gave a detailed presentation and expressed that she is keen to know what the Norfolk Coalition for Supporting Wellbeing (CYP) can do for the sector. Cindee explained that the Norfolk Coalition for Supporting Wellbeing will focus on ages 11-25 (including Year 6) and a number of organisations have stated that they want to see training, clinical supervision, more resources and impact evaluation included as part of the process.  The Norfolk Coalition will be looking at youth work models as well as different approaches and how these can support wellbeing. The Chair expressed that there is already lots of evidence available on this. Cindee explained that Norfolk Coalition’s aim is to add value rather than duplicate existing research – it will focus on strengthening what already exists rather than funding new projects.  Norfolk Coalition will also support access for young people with disabilities and learning difficulties, as well as young people from BAME and asylum-seeker backgrounds.  All Forum members were invited to email Cindee directly if they wish to be involved in the Norfolk Coalition for Supporting Wellbeing at  cindeecrehan@norfolkfoundation.com
Dan thanked Cindee for joining the meeting.

	All;  please contact Cindee Crehan directly to be involved in the Norfolk Coalition for Supporting Wellbeing (CYP)

	Nicki Bramford, NSFT – Update on CAMHS transformation work

	Dan welcomed Nicki to the meeting.

Nicki explained that young people’s expectations need to be well managed, for example around waiting lists.  The service is trying to ensure that young people receive the right service at the right time.  They are currently working closely with GP’s in order to raise awareness of the different services available.  This should ensure that GP’s make referrals to the most appropriate service in order to meet the needs of the young person.
A support line for professionals to telephone and obtain support or advice is now available – it operates similar to the duty system so professionals can speak to a practitioner when the person they would normally speak with isn’t available. Professionals can raise concerns and share feedback regarding cases via this line, which received a very positive response from Forum members.
Dan thanked Nicki for joining the meeting.


	

	Representatives

 Feedback / Updates


	Dan explained that there are challenges around capacity and the diversity of the sector (knowing and understanding everything that’s happening) and consideration was given to whether Representation would work better if people were invited to become Representatives, based on their experience. This would ensure the best fit for each of the Representative’s roles.

A questions was raised around how do we hear about new meetings that start up and make sure we can appoint a Representative to the Board to ensure the sector is aware of changes and developments that might affect them.

Dan stressed that Representatives are not decision makers on behalf of the sector  – this needs to be clear to the boards that Repreentatives attend, they are not getting a ‘sign off from the voluntary sector’ just by having a Representative at the meeting. Decisions need to be fed back to the Forum to ensure any decision are made by all Forum members.
	

	Lucy Hogg, Voluntary Norfolk – Update on the VCSE Assembly
	Lucy provided an overview of the work that is currently taking place on the VCSE Assembly Steering Group.  

To ensure you receive updates on the Assembly, please register your interest by visiting www.vcseassemblynandw.org.uk and completing the online registration form.  

Anyone wishing to contact Lucy Hogg, Head of Voluntary Sector Infrastructure within Voluntary Norfolk can email her: lucy.hogg@voluntarynorfolk.org.uk

	

	Any Other Business

	Discussion took place around what issues do we want Representatives to take with them into meetings? Consideration was given as to whether we can create a list of key issues currently facing the sector, possibly including the key strengths of the sector too.  
It was agreed to check with Elaine Lincoln whether the feedback on this discussion at a previous meeting was recorded.
Dan thanked all those for attending.  The meeting ended at 12.00 noon.

	Lucy Hogg to check with Elaine Lincoln regarding previous feedback.

	Dates of future meetings
	The future meeting dates are:
· 2 December 2020; 10.00am – 12.00 noon (Microsoft Teams)
· March date TBC
· Wednesday 2 June 2020

· Tuesday 14 September 2020

· Tuesday 7 December 2020

Please remember to confirm your attendance via email to forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk prior to each meeting.

	Please save the dates in your diary.


Email: forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk   Website: www.momentumnorfolk.org.uk/forum
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